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To: Dr. George A, Wiley, Associate Natiomal Director

From: Edwin A. Day, .Business Manager

Subject: - Report on Physical Reorganization and Renevation of National Office

In the interest -of a much needed, najor increase of national staff
efficiency, productivity, and morale, I have proczeded with all due haste

on the long contemplated physical reovganization and reaovation of the
National Office,

Majov ebjectives -of this removation are: 1) development of more "vseable"
flnor space within the limits of the present office, 2) better functioual
location of office, 3) better traffic control and a reducticn of congestion,

4) improved lighting, beating and ventilation, 5) reduction of noise level,
6) improved telephone and inter-office communications systems, 7) increasad

privacy for professienal staff, 8) development of a visually more attractlve
work emnvironment,

Although initial cost estimated from. consulting coatractors and cur
consulting architect place remodeling expenses at between $3,000 and $5,000,
‘We are at present meeting the same specificatiens for an anticlpated total
cos” of less that $500 through the use of cost~control measures, re-use of

existing materials, solicitation of used furnishings, and the use of volunieer
lebor,

In view of the over $30,000 presently being expended each month for the
- services of national office personnel, a projected twenty to twenty-five pere
cent increase in staff productivity as a result of the remodeling should
_. Yield a substantial return on this relatively small investment.

Demolition of outmrded walls and constructien of new wall dividers wer?
accomplished for the mos:t part while the office was closed for the New Year's
weakend, Plastering and painting have been completed @n both the main
volunteer wark area (which can now also serve for press conferences, NAC
meetings, and staff meetings) and the reception area. Work is presently
under-way on the individual offices,

Membars of the office staff, both clerical and professional, have
participated on the renovation work. Office morale is steadily improving

soncurrent with the reality of and prospects for a substantially improved
work envircoment..

Additional space on the 9th floor of 38 Park Rew has been acquired te
house the recently expanded direct mailestenciling operation.

ALl wajor goals of the veorganization and remodeling are being achieved.



